
TANNACH & DISTRICT COMMUNITY COUNCIL
Monday 30th October 2017 at 7.30pm, 
Newton Croft Newton.
Draft Minutes
Present:     John Inkster                   Chair                          Sonja Mindt                    Member
                    Catherine Patterson      Vice Chair                Catherine Macleod       Member

                    Linda Bremner               Secretary                  Andy Double                  Member          

                    Rhona Gill                      Treasurer                  

                    Raymond Bremner       HC Councillor            

Apologies: Ian Giles                         Associate Member

Public:        3 members

1. Welcome and Apologies 

John Inkster opened the meeting and welcomed members and members of the public. All present were reminded the meeting will be run according to Highland Council Standing orders.  
2. Declaration of Interest
              John Inkster checked that all declaration of interest forms are up to date
3. Minutes and Actions from Previous Meeting.
3.1 Minutes from previous meeting

John Inkster asked for approval of minutes of the CC meeting held on 28th August 2017

Proposed: Catherine Patterson
Seconded: Andy Double
AGREED

3.2 Agree decisions made by email

John Inkster asked for approval of the funding application decided by email for Bethan Higham for assistance with a course to help advance her education. This recommendation was  agreed at the meeting on 28th August 2017 as was a letter of support for G Hooker regarding an application to planning for change of use of building
Proposed: Sonja Mindt 
Seconded: Catherine MacLeod
AGREED

3.3 Secretary update 

· Meeting in Dunbeath regarding first responders. The SAS have agreed to come to a meeting in Thrumster Hall to give a talk on First Aid and to launch the defibrillators. They will explain to the public their benefit and ease of use. A provisional date has been identified and will be advertised as soon as it is confirmed.
· Met with various groups within Thrumster regarding funding through Lybster & Tannach and received positive responses. This fund is available to all groups and individuals in the area for non-formal learning which many local groups undertake.
· Drawing down of funding for defibrillator and slow down signs now to progress. This was delayed slightly due to volume of work.
· Progress report and feedback submitted to Foundation Scotland with regard to the Camster micro grant fund.
· Money received from SSE Bowl for setting up micro grant fund. This is now available to receive applications. Discussion took place over this and it will be run similar to the Camster micro grant with a letter of application to the Community Council. This will be formally agreed at the next meeting
· Camster 2 update meeting in Watten Hall with Eon. This is still at early stages; currently the company are looking at possible delivery routes for turbines, their size and placing on site.
· There was a positive meeting of the Caithness Maternity Liaison group. Dr Lucy Caird updated members present of the Obs and Gynae work being carried out in CGH. Many welcomed this information as it was most enlightening. Patient feed-back from pregnant mums is positive. For further information see appendix 1.
· Website has been launched; many thanks to Catherine for all her hard work and tutorial on how to work it. The site is in its infancy and much more data will be uploaded over the coming weeks and months.

· Wick High School, Linda and John will be attending a meeting in Wick High School with children from the Tannach area. It is hoped to encourage them to be more involved with Community Council work.  It is hoped to give the children a sum of money to enable them to set up their own mini committee that groups within the High School can make applications for. This will give them a better understanding on many aspects of community benefit. Also, an invitation for two of them to become Associate members will be made. This will be progressed and an update with details will be brought back to members for approval next month.
4. Financial Report
Rhona confirmed the following financial details. Appendix 2

Playing fields                                  £3745.27

CC                                                     £1902.54

Camster                                           £203.77

Bilbster                                            £2616.82

Bowl                                                £2000.00

Total                                                £104684
5. Police Report.
John Inkster informed members that an update has been received. It arrives the first week of the month just after the Community Council meeting. No one had any comments.
6. Highland Councillor’s Report

John Inkster handed over to Councillor R Bremner to give a report on activities to date. Councillor Bremner issued members with a written report and spoke in some detail of his work to date (For full report see Appendix 3). Rhona highlighted a small issue the Parent Council were having with Highland Council with regard to getting a response in connection with the MUGA. Raymond will await further instruction. Catherine highlighted once again issues with the junction at Milton. Raymond has spoken with HC in regard to this and they will be taking this matter further. Unfortunately, the Tannach Road issues seem to be in with many other road issues around the catchment.
Linda highlighted that at a Highland Council workshop she attended earlier in the year one of the big issues were delays with community projects which came about due to lack of timely responses by Highland Council to community groups. 
7. Health and Care
John Inkster informed members of the upcoming options appraisal meetings in Halkirk. John and Linda are attending a meeting with the association of Community Councils, local councillors and NHSH representatives on Tuesday 31st October 2017.  Raymond will be there to discuss further or clarify some of the issues that have been raised. Discussion took place around the recent well attended marches showing the depth of public feeling.
Sonja mentioned she had a conversation with a Consultant in Raigmore regarding the services in a major incident and questioned what would happen in Caithness in such an event. In event of a crash, major fire how would it be covered? How does this link into the CC Emergency plan? 
Discussion moved on to information in the community and how much of it was felt to be a misinterpretation of facts. The Councillors had a meeting with NHS Highland 30-10-2017 where many of the statements made at the marches were covered and answers were given. It was felt it would be appropriate now if NHSH came forward with something to reassure the people. Lack of fact and understanding of the 2020 vision for Heath was felt to be fuelling the fear factor.
Raymond requests information from the NHS often and gets a response. Information in the public domain is felt to be a bit patchy by some members. It was pointed out that minutes do go out with updates regularly.

Questions were raised as to why NHS did not attend the protests.   Raymond informed members NHSH were not asked to attend; if there are concerns from the community then the NHS should have been there to respond to the questions. Talk moved on to the NHS board and lack of local representation. It was noted that the posts were widely advertised however no one from Caithness is thought to be among the 70 names of people who stepped forward to apply.  More information regarding health Appendix 4,5,6,7.
8. Correspondence
John Inkster asked if anyone present had any comments on correspondence. There were none.
9. Local Issues

9.1 Village Officer
No update on this is available at present but a full report will be provided for the next meeting. However work has been continuing. The colder weather is drawing in now and Linda will liaise with David Campbell to distribute the grit bins. The Community Council has a supply of snow shovels, gloves and jackets for clearing snow from paths over the winter period. Rhona pointed out that some of the work around the school and the learning lodge has yet to be carried out. The notice board in Milton has yet to be adjusted and keys will need to be provided as no one can access the notice board. Linda does not have keys for the new notice boards and updating of noticeboards will be brought to the table at the next meeting.
9.2 Miscellaneous issues including new matters in the areas

9.2.1 Ulbster
The vandalism at Ulbster on the trail was being dealt with and it was hoped that the matter would be resolved. Karen from Whaligoe steps Café has agreed for the trail to be re-routed around the front of her café. There may still be issues this will be monitored carefully. It is important to remember there is right to access to Scotland’s land, obstructions which compromise safe passage should be dealt with by the appropriate body.
9.2.2 Thrumster 
There were complaints regarding exiting Thrumster on to the A99 North as vehicles parked at the phone box were obstructing view.

There have been complaints that a bush obscuring in a garden in Finlayson place is overhanging the pavement so much you have to go onto the road to pass. Raymond has agreed to look into this 

9.2.3 Milton
BT box obscuring view

Green BT box which has been placed at the Milton junction is blocking view of Traffic wishing to turn into Wick. Raymond agreed to look into this.
10. Tourism sub group
John Inkster asked Catherine Macleod for an update on progress. Scoping work is ongoing with regard to the commissioning of the signs
11. Four Year Plan for Tannach and District Community Council

John will speak to Ian regarding this.
12. Community Benefit
There are 4 applications for funding this month

Thrumster Primary School x 2 micro grant applications
Craft materials to enable them to produce goods for a sale

Forest school’s activities materials

Proposed: Sonja Mindt 

Seconded: Catherine Macleod

AGREED £500

Thrumster Church  Bilbster fund application
To cover the costs of protective Perspex for the stained-glass window to allow further investigation and works to be possibly carried out to retain the window for future generations.

Proposed: Sonja Mindt

Seconded: Rhona Gill

AGREED £1000
Wick High School Bilbster fund application
To contribute towards the costs of a trip to Knockhill for children who have disengaged from education
Proposed: Catherine Macleod

Seconded: Rhona Gill

AGREED £500 

13. Questions or Contributions from the public present
Billy asked about insurance for community groups. Raymond let Billy know that questions surrounding this are in hand and this is being taken further.

14. Date of Next Meeting
Monday  27th November 7.30pm in Newton Croft.
John Inkster            Linda Malik




Chair                        Secretary
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